Alfred Today		1			
Thursday, September 6, 2007					
Submit	Employment	News	Calendar	Classifieds	Spiritual Life

In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Telephone Office has moved!
- · TIAA-CREF representative on campus

General Announcements

- · Bergren Forum
- · Swim lessons
- · 'Single Payer National Health Insurance'
- · First Women's Studies Roundtable for 2007-08
- · Acafella auditions
- · Alfred 'Pet Pals' Program to seek furry friends
- · AU Blood Drive
- · Engineering Career Fair Oct. 4, 2007
- · Field trip for engineering majors -- Free!
- · Changes to Fall 2007 intramural schedule!
- · Residence Hall Council Meeting
- · Vocal Jazz Workshop Saturday
- · Michael Lasser events 'Fascinatin' Rhythm'
- · Hip Hop auditions Saturday!
- · Gaming Board
- · Reserve Your Motor Pool Vehicles Online
- Golf Tournament
- · After 100 years, Robert's Rules still rule!
- · Win a \$25 iTunes card!

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	SATURDAY	
8:20 Bloodborne Pathogens and Fire Extinguish Training 4:00 After 100 Years, Robert's Rules still rule! Women's Soccer Game 6:00 AUAMA meeting to discuss new projects and trips 9:00 AURS meeting	12:20 First Women's Studies Roundtable for 2007- 08 1:10 CPR/AED training 6:00 Traditions Dinner 6:30 Friday night services 7:00 Fascinatin' Rhythm Michael Lasser 'Tradition/Collision' exhibition opens Friday 8:00 'Knocked Up'	1:00 Football Game Women's Tennis Match 6:00 Men's Soccer Game 10:00 Attack Of The Giant Leeches Volleyball Game Men's & Women's Cross Country Meet	
	11:00 'Knocked Up'		

DJ Showdown

- · Volleyball Game
- Last Day to Drop and select Pass/Fail

Telephone Office has moved!

The Telephone Office has moved to the lower level of Herrick Library. It is now located adjacent to the ITS Helpdesk Suite. The Telephone Office number remains the same -- 607.871.2806.

back to top Send Email Reminder

TIAA-CREF representative on campus

Tiaa-CREF Representative Jason Sciotti will be conducting one-on-one, 45-minute, individual retirement counseling sessions on Wednesday, Sept. 26, 2007, Thursday, Oct. 25, 2007 and again on Wednesday, Nov. 14, 2007 in the Human Resource Conference Room, Greene Hall.

If you would like to schedule a time to meet with him please go to **www.tiaa-cref.org** and once on the site follow these procedures:

- 1. Click on Meetings/Counseling under Services on center of Web site.
- 2. Click on scheduel a meeting or location seminar in your area.
- 3. Select your state (NY) and hit submit.
- 4. Look for Alfred University and click on the scheduled visit dates(s).
- 5. Review open times available. If a time is open on the schedule, you may follow the instructions on the website to schedule a time, or you can call TIAA-CREF at 1-877-209-3145.

If you need assistance with scheduling please call the Human Resource Services Office at (607) 871-2118.

Link: To sign-up

back to top Send Email Reminder

Bergren Forum

The Bergren Forum, sponsored by the Division of Human Studies, will be meeting at 12:10 p.m., on Thursday, Sept. 6, in the Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center.

Bring a brown bag lunch, coffee and tea are complimentary.

Speaker: Bob Stein

Topic: Constituting a New South Africa

back to top Send Email Reminder

Swim lessons

Alfred University Men's and Women's Swim Team Presents . . .

SWIM LESSONS Fall '07

Sept. 10-Sept. 20, 2007

Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays

Beginner 1 5:00 - 5:30 pm Beginner 2 5:30 - 6:00 pm Beginner 3 6:00 - 6:30 pm Intermediate 5:00 - 5:45 pm Advanced 5:00 - 6:00 pm (If class is full, extra classes will be added)

Where: Alfred University's McLane Center Pool

Ages: 4-13

How much: \$50 for eight lessons - discount when enrolling 2+ children

Registration: Will be held Monday, September 10th at 4:30 pm prior to the start of swimming lessons

or through the contact information below.

Questions: (607) 871-2893 or **striker@alfred.edu** *Money should be paid the first night of class*

back to top Send Email Reminder

'Single Payer National Health Insurance'

Stephanie Woolhandler, MD, Harvard University. will speak about her initiatives and those of the group, Physicians for a National Health Plan, which she co-founded in 1986. The lecture is at 8 p.m., Tuesday, Sept. 18 in Neivns Theater, PCC.

back to top Send Email Reminder

First Women's Studies Roundtable for 2007-08

The first Women's Studies Roundtable for the 2007/08 academic year will be held on Friday, Sept. 7, from 12:20-1:10 p.m. in the Women's Leadership Center. Four AU students will be discussing their experiences at summer internships. Presenters: Catherine Aiello, Jessica Cabrera, Nikki Giraffo, and Grace Stewart.

The Women's Studies Roundtables are free and open to the public. Light refreshments are available.

If you would like to present at a roundtable or have any questions about the rountables, please contact Sandra Singer at: fsinger@alfred.edu or at 871-2881.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Acafella auditions

AU's own musical group, the Acafellas, will be holding auditions to any male studnets who would like to be in the group that got last year's Alfie for best student entertainment. The auditions will be held in the Miller Performing Arts Center at 6 p.m. on Friday Sep. 7. All are encouraged to come and show your stuff.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred 'Pet Pals' Program to seek furry friends

Alfred University student Aleda Boomhower, in conjunction with the Center for Student Involvement, has recently formed the Alfred Pet Pal program, an organization hoping to find opportunities to interact with furry friends. The inaugural meeting for the program will occur Friday, Sept. 7 at 3 p.m. in the Li'l Alf Caf.

"All my life, I've been around animals," says Boomhower, "and I am determined to find a way for this not to change despite living away at college and in a residence hall."

Boomhower, a Vermont native and a new biology student, cites her childhood with goats, horses, chickens, cats, dogs, and more as her motivation for starting the Pet Pals.

The newly created mission of the Pet Pals program is to provide positive opportunities for students to interact with animals both within the community and local shelters.

They will promote the emotional and health benefits of these interactions (both for humans and animals) as well as the educational benefits, such as biology and pre-veterinary studies.

While animal rights topics may be discussed and fundraising projects may be organized, this organization primary focus will be to simply increase interactions. Boomhower does plan to begin Pet Pal visits exclusively to no-kill shelters because, she states, "I realize that fellow students may be hesitant to invest time and emotions into animals that may be euthanized."

Boomhower looks forward to meeting other people who are willing to offer a hand to those with paws at the introductory meeting. Subsequent meetings will likely include travel to nearby shelters or visits by some four-legged friends.

Questions and inquiries can be directed to Boomhower at **AJB6@alfred.edu** or to the group's adviser, Nancy Banker, at **bankern@alfred.edu** or 607-871-2175.

back to top

Send Email Reminder

AU Blood Drive

The first blood drive of the semester is MONDAY, SEPT. 10, in the Knight Club. Please e-mail Dr. Kathryn Link (kohel@alfred.edu) two times that you can donate. Walk-ins welcome! Attachment: Eligibility Guide

back to top

Send Email Reminder

Engineering Career Fair - Oct. 4, 2007

Over 40 companies expected to attend!

Engineering Career Fair Thursday, Oct. 4, 2007 Noon - 3 p.m. Powell Campus Center

- * Business professional dress is strongly recommended
- * Free resume paper available Wednesday, Oct.ber 3rd at the Career Development Center (CDC)
- * The CDC will be hosting extended walk-in hours on Wednesday, Oct. 3 from 1-8 p.m.
- * Several employers are looking for business, accounting, marketing, and MBA students
- * See below link for complete list of attending employers and who they are looking to hire Link: http://www.alfred.edu/cdc/ECF_attending_employers.htm

back to top

Send Email Reminder

Field trip for engineering majors -- Free!

The Career Development Center in co-sponsorship with Owens-Illinois is taking reservations for a field trip on Thursday, Sept. 13, 2007, to the Auburn, NY facility.

There is no cost to students! Lunch included.

Reservations are now being accepted on a first-come, first-served basis. If you are in a class in which this field trip is mandatory or encouraged, please make your reservation early. Space is limited!

How to sign up:

Contact the CDC by calling 607-871-2164 or send an e-mail to cdc@alfred.edu, subject line Owens-

Illinois field trip. Please include your name, class year, major(s), preferred phone/cell number and e-mail.

Owens-Illinois requests that everyone wear pants/slacks (no dresses); jeans are acceptable but should have no tips or tears and closed-toes shoes (comfortable walking shoes are encouraged as there will be considerable walking). O-I will provide safety glasses and ear plugs for everyone while they tour the facility. No cameras or cell phones with cameras will be allowed; cell phones should be left on the bus while on the facility tour.

Bus will depart from McLane Center parking lot promptly at 8 a.m. and estimated return time to campus is 4:30 p.m.

Owens-Illinois is registered as a networking employer for the Engineering Career Fair on Thursday, Oct. 4. Get a jump on this employment opportunity by attending the field trip and networking with their representatives three weeks before the Engineering Career Fair.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Changes to Fall 2007 intramural schedule!

Please note the following changes:

Tennis has been switched to - Monday Nights 6:30 - 10PM Volleyball has been switched to - Monday Nights 7 - 10PM

Team Rosters/Sign-ups will be accepted until Monday, Sept. 17

E-mail rosters to: millerst@alfred.edu

Sign Up Today!

Attachment: EMail+Sign+up+message+-Fall+20071.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

Residence Hall Council Meeting

Residence Hall Council is looking for new members, and will be holding elections within the next few weeks for the following positions: Vice President, Secretary, Publicity, Senate Rep.

If you are interested in running for any positions or just want to be a part of a great club on campus, come to our meetings, Thursdays at 7 p.m. in the Kenyon-Allen room, second floor of Powell.

Also, if you would like to get free stuff for you residence hall (ie. kitchen supplies, vacuum, air fresheners for bathrooms) come to our meetings.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Vocal Jazz Workshop - Saturday

All are invited to a vocal jazz workshop with singer Cindy Miller and singer/pianist Alan Jones on Saturday, Sept. 8, beginning at 10:30 a.m. in Miller 301. The art of scat-singing and other vocal jazz techniques will be explored. Singers are especially invited, but all interested in the topic are most welcome.

Ms. Miller performs regularly with the Gap Mangione Big Band and has appeared with the Benny Goodman Tribute Band, the Utica Symphony Orchestra, the Rochester Philharmonic Orchestra, and the Central New York Jazz Ensemble. A graduate of Nazareth College and the Eastman School of Music, Miller receives rave revues for her cabaret acts and has released several CDs, including Love You Madly and I've Got the Music in Me.

Alan Jones, singer and piano player, is best known as a cabaret performer. He and his long-time partner, Phyl Contestable, have been guest artists with the Rochester Philharmonic Orchestra and the Brockport Symphony and have been the opening act for Bill Cosby, Rich Little, and Jackie Mason. They

have entertained at many resorts and hotels, including Trump's Castle in Atlantic City. They have released two recordings and continue to be among Western New York's most popular entertainers. Jones is a graduate of the Capital University Conservatory of Music with a master's degree from the Eastman School of Music.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Michael Lasser events - 'Fascinatin' Rhythm'

On Friday, Sept. 7, the David and Elizabeth Miller Guest Artist Series will present the well-known lecturer, writer, and broadcaster Michael Lasser, host of the nationally-syndicated public radio show, "Fascinatin' Rhythm." With singer Cindy Miller and pianist/singer Alan Jones performing the music, Lasser will narrate a program entitled "Fascinating Rhythms: How Berlin, Kern & Gershwin Made Music American".

In 1994, Michael won the Peabody Award for letting "our treasury of popular tunes speak (and sing) for itself with sparkling commentary, tracing the contributions of the composers and performers to American society." He and Philip Furia are co-authors of the recent book, America's Songs: The Stories Behind the Songs of Broadway, Hollywood and Tin Pan Alley. He is the former theater critic for The Rochester Democrat & Chronicle and for nearly 25 years has spoken at museums and universities all over the country with substance and humor. A graduate of Dartmouth College, he taught English in independent schools for 40 years.

Cindy Miller is a versatile singer with wit, warmth, and conviction. She performs regularly with the Gap Mangione Big Band and has appeared with the Benny Goodman Tribute Band, the Utica Symphony Orchestra, the Rochester Philharmonic Orchestra, and the Central New York Jazz Ensemble. She is a graduate of Nazareth College and received her master's degree from the Eastman School of Music. She receives rave revues for her cabaret acts and has released several CDs, including Love You Madly and I've Got the Music in Me.

Alan Jones, singer and piano player extraordinaire, is best known as a cabaret performer. He and his long-time partner, Phyl Contestable, have been guest artists with the Rochester Philharmonic Orchestra and the Brockport Symphony. Together they have been the opening act for Bill Cosby, Rich Little, and Jackie Mason. They have entertained at many resorts and hotels, including Trump's Castle in Atlantic City. They have released two recordings and continue to be among Western New York's most popular entertainers. Jones is a graduate of the Capital University Conservatory of Music and earned a master's degree from the Eastman School of Music.

Thanks to funding from the National Endowment for the Humanities, the trio will be available for two extra events: a classroom presentation for the music appreciation class on Friday at 3:30 p.m. and a workshop on jazz singing/scat singing at 10:30 a.m. Saturday. The public is cordially invited to these events as well as the Friday evening show which begins at 7 p.m.

Send Email Reminder back to top

Hip Hop auditions Saturday!

Saturday in Miller dance studio. Please send e-mail if you plan on attending.

Also come prepared to dance and just have fun with the movement; perfection isn't what we're looking for we're looking for style and heart.

A response e-mail will be sent out with the actual time of audition. So remember to send an e-mail saying you will be auditioning! Thanx and have a great week!

Send Email Reminder back to top

Gaming Board

Use the Gaming Board to organize LAN parties, card games, or even sporting events. Great for X-Box (need I say Halo 2?), PS2, Dungons and Dragons, intramural sports, and computer games. Link: Gaming Board

back to top Send Email Reminder

Reserve Your Motor Pool Vehicles Online

To better serve the campus community motor pool has launched a new online vehicle reservation form for faculty and staff use. Effective 8/27/07 this is the only request format that will be accepted.

To reserve a vehicle please go to the link below, it will prompt you for your network username and password, once you login you will be able to fill out the form. Within 24 hours, M-F you will also be notified by email if a vehicle(s) is available for the time and date you requested. If nothing is available, you will be notified by email. Please save the email stating no vehicle(s) is available to attach to your travel expense form as proof that you needed to use your own vehicle so you can get the full reimbursement. Student organizations will need to have the club advisor make the reservation for them. All billing is processed through the application and will be sent directly to Business & Finance.

If you have questions regarding the form or its use please contact motor pool at x2169 or e-mail motorpool@alfred.edu.

The link can also be found at http://our.alfred.edu in the Go to... drop down box, upper right corner, "Motor Pool Reservation".

Link: http://motorpool.alfred.edu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Golf Tournament

Saturday, Sept. 29 come out for the 2007 golf tournament at Six-S Golf Course.

\$24 per person (includes 18 holes with a cart and prizes)

\$5 to rent clubs if you don't have any.

Best ball style play

Teams of four (you can sign up as an individual and be paired with others or as a team) 11 a.m. shotgun

E-mail **golf@alfred.edu** to sign up or for more information.

back to top Send Email Reminder

After 100 years, Robert's Rules still rule!

A primer to the way that meetings should run and why Robert's Rules turn procedure into power. Facilitated by Professor Gary Ostrower. Program: Thursday, Sept. 6, 4 p.m., Women's Leadership Center. Faculty, staff, and students are encourgaged to attend.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Win a \$25 iTunes card!

The Career Development Center is sponsoring a contest: "What was their first undergraduate degree major?"

Look for the CDC bulletin board in Powell Campus Center (near the mail room).

Review the pictures of 23 campus and national celebrities. Using the official entry form available on the bulletin board, correctly match the correct major with the celebrity. Entry forms can be dropped in

campus mail or at the Career Development Center.

Don't wait. Deadline to enter is Friday, Sept. 7.

cdc@alfred.edu www.alfred.edu/cdc 607-871-2164

back to top

Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews